
 

Memorandum 20-079 
TO:   Mayor Castner and Homer City Council 
THROUGH: Rick Abboud, AICP, Acting City Manager  
FROM:  Julie Engebretsen, Deputy City Planner 
  Dan Gardner, Public Works Superintendent   
DATE:  June 5, 2020 
SUBJECT: Donation of Lot 2  

 
Background 
Sunset View Estates LLC would like to donate Lot 2 to the City of Homer. The property is just north 
of West Homer Elementary, on Soundview Ave. When the subdivision was developed in 2006, one 
condition from the Army Corps of Engineers was the construction of a storm water detention pond 
to serve the whole subdivision. The pond was built as part of the first phase of the subdivision. Years 
later, the developers decided not to build phase two, or the remained of the subdivision. They 
recently sold this land to another developer. In the interest of divesting themselves of any further 
interest in the subdivision, Sunset View Estates LLC would like to donate the storm water retention 
lot to the City of Homer. The parcel has an assessed value from the Kenai Peninsula Borough of $0. 
 

Public Works supports accepting the donation as part of the city storm water system.  The 
anticipated long term maintenance includes clearing brush and removing sediment from the pond. 
This maintenance will be accomplished about once every 10 years at an anticipated cost of 
approximately $5000. 

Requested Action: Accept the land donation and authorize the City Manager to execute the 
appropriate documents 

 

Attachments 
2020 Photograph 
Letter from property owner 



  Lot 2, Detention Pond 

 






